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Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/269 
 
Subject: Sub-ICB locations (SICBLs) FOI email addresses 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would like to request 
the FOI email addresses for all of the sub-ICB locations 
(SICBLs) within the ICB. This is to address situations where data 
is not held by the ICB and so there is a need to request 
information at SICBL level rather than ICB level. 

To be clear, by SICBL I am referring to what was previously 
called 'CCGs' until 1 July 2022. By FOI email addresses, I am 
referring to the email addresses that each SICBL holds for 
people to send freedom of information requests to. For example, 
within Greater Manchester ICB there are ten separate email 
addresses for each of the SICBLs (former CCGs) e.g. Bolton, 
Oldham, Salford etc. 

Please kindly include responses on the attached Excel 
spreadsheet, and please do let me know if there are any queries 
I can help with.  

Please refer to enclosed template.  

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 3 April 2023 and has been approved for release by Rob Hayday, 
Associate Director of Corporate Services for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 



ICB:
Date:

1. Please provide the 
SICBL FOI email 

addresses: 
bnssg.foi@nhs.net

Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire (BNSSG)
(formerly BNSSG CCG)
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